National Federation of the Blind

Kalamazoo, Michigan chapter

Minutes of Board Meeting

November 17, 2008

7:02 PM: Call to order.

Role Call: Tyler Merren president, Leanne Merren secretary, JJ Meddaugh, Matt McCubbin, Collin McCubbin

Tyler collected membership dues from JJ and Matt, totaling $10 which he will give to Tim Paulding (Treasurer) at the next meeting.

Agenda was read and approved.

Minutes from previous meeting were not available.

Tyler shared his visions for the chapter.

Professionalism: being prompt for meetings; dressing professionally; running meetings with a professional atmosphere.

Setting standards: taking responsibility for tasks and keeping self-imposed deadlines; calling others to help if tasks cannot be completed in a timely fashion; leaving each meeting with a plan and tasks assigned.

Growing our chapter: Tyler and Leanne sent out mass email to invite others to attend; JJ says he can post meetings on Facebook.

Tyler says that with the wireless signal, we may be able to have some people join by conference call via Skype if they are not able to attend.

Minutes will go out within the week following each meeting so tasks are known

Matt suggested having a googlegroup for just the board

Task reminders and minute recaps would be helpful

Committees will not be formed at this time since the chapter is so small.
Food sign up for meetings will be provided at next meeting.

Old News

State Convention Report

JJ and Matt shared that it was better than they expected.

Corda is no longer on the state board.

Reggie Aldorado is secretary

Peter Zaremba is treasurer

Melinda Lathem is on the board as well

The chocolate factory was fun

National convention in Detroit is drawing people in

Tyler attended for the first time, and says he enjoyed some of the topics at general sessions.
Tyler is going to apply for a scholarship.

There was a meeting about National Convention and how best to prepare.

JJ will email list from that meeting.

There will be two hotels: the Renaissance Center and the Marriott for over-flow.

Mary Ellen Jernigan will be the only contact for the hotel.

There was talk of possibly holding some state board meetings at hotel.

Student meeting went well.

Matt is president of MABS again; JJ is treasurer.

Goalball Demonstration

Definitely a success!

Positives: we made it happen; people from the community attended; materials were provided for visitors; it was informative.

Improvements: setting deadlines; earlier planning.

Thank you letter needs to go to the church.

Food cost approximately $120; will get that from treasurer’s report at next meeting.

There was some food left over.

Library Project

JJ will get things going with that again, and will let the chapter know what is happening.

Transportation Millage

JJ will attend meeting next Monday evening at 5:30 PM.  Others are welcome to join.

Bus routes will soon be accessible through google.

JJ wants to suggest something tactile for recognition of signs at bus stops when signs are changed.

Other issues mentioned were Bronson not matching with other hourly routes; Tyler and Leanne would like a stop at children’s school West Christian Elementary on 12th Street.

New News

Change of meeting times:

It was suggested that board meetings changed to 6:30 PM instead of 7 since hourly buses get down town at 6:15.  This was unanimously approved by those who attended this meeting.

Lovell entrance off the parking lot is easiest for getting into the church.  South Street entrance is usually locked and nobody came to open the door.

There is a bus stop on Lovell just east of St. John Street (the small street on the east side of the church.  The outbound Westnedge stops there.

Goalball Tournament

Tyler asked if our NFB chapter is interested in assisting with the tournament, which will take place at the end of February.

There is a chance that our name will have to be left out, as parties may want to remain neutral of any organizations.

We all agreed that our goal is to promote the success of blind people, and the tournament would be a worthy cause.

Tyler will talk to Luke Patterson, who is believe to be the tournament director, to find out what help would be needed.

Suggestions: NFB could offer money to sponsor tournament, tickets for tournament could be sold (might not be allowed if WMU provides funding); chapter could hold a party/gathering on Friday or Saturday night for tournament participants.

JJ says money should be available through the WMU Competitive Goalball Club.

Promoting tournament/getting help: going to schools, retirement homes and local teacher consultants.

Tournament is 3.5 months away, so work needs to begin soon.

Tyler will be in touch with plans before next meeting.

Christmas Party

Plans were made to have a Christmas party at our next meeting.  If church approves our 6:30 meeting time, we will hold a short meeting at 6:30, and start the party at 7.

Everyone is asked to bring a gift costing around $5 to play the gift exchange game, and a treat to share with the group.

Church will also need to be contacted regarding their food policy, and whether we may use their piano for singing carols.

We would like to use room 302 if possible.

It was suggested that we invite church personnel to join us.

Tim has been our church contact so far, but Leanne is willing.

Promote this event as much as possible.

8:00 PM: Meeting Adjourned
